

### KIA ORA GREETINGS



### From the Desk of the Principal

Our new electronic sign is now up and functioning. Please take time to look at it as we will be posting reminders about school events and activities. The sign switches off at 8pm until 6am in the morning so as not to disturb our neighbours.



### Traffic Issues - Riverview Road - Ongoing issues

During the Winter months the traffic congestion at our Riverview Road entrance is heavy and often very dangerous. Many of our young children use this exit and have a tendency to hurry out of the gate, often they are not visible to traffic. That is why we have yellow lines at the end of the road for no parking.

Please do not park in driveways or on the yellow lines to collect your children. A short walk is safer than putting our children at risk.

Auckland Council will be monitoring this entrance and tickets will be issued to those failing to follow the rules for safe parking. We have been given a reference number to quote and a contact email should you wish to report any dangerous parking (see below). Please include the number plate and colour/make of car. If you can take a photo that would also be helpful. We need to stop this dangerous activity before a child is seriously injured or killed.

Reference number: CAS-787028-N5Z0M4 email: paige.kaimoana@at.govt.nz

### **Attendance Trophy**

Well done to Room 4 for winning the Attendance Trophy for the first 5 weeks of Term 3.



### From the Desk of Steven Pickett:

### Kerehana Showcase 2018

Tickets are now on sale now and selling fast! There is no limit to how many tickets you can buy. The tickets are \$5 per person for the evening show on Wednesday 19 September and \$2 per person for the afternoon matinee show on Tuesday 18 September. Tickets can be purchased from the effice. Every person attending the above peads to have their over ticket.

the office. Every person attending the show needs to have their own ticket (excluding Kelston Primary students). Entry is by ticket only. All the groups are practising lots and are looking forward to putting on a wonderful show for you. The money raised from ticket sales is being used to hire and buy the necessary elements needed to put on the show, these include backdrop curtains and new costumes. We hope to sell out both shows so that we can put on more shows like this in the future. If you are able to offer help with costumes or any other help, please let your classroom teacher know. We thank you for your amazing support!

### **MOTAT Trip- Senior School**



All senior classes are going to MOTAT on Monday 10th of September. MOTAT have exciting new workshops in partnership with The Mind Lab from Unitec. We have chosen to do animation and 3D design & printing. These workshops help create digitally capable learners. The students will experience cutting-edge, hands-on science, tech and discovery learning with The Mind Lab. These

future-focused learning experiences support the development of the next generation of makers, doers, inventors and creators — the ones who'll be reshaping the world with new ways of working, thinking and living. We are very excited about giving our students this opportunity and look forward to sharing their creations. The cost of the trip is \$25 dollars unless the term 3 activity fee has already been paid. We need at least 4 adult helpers per class, if you are to help please return the

reply slip from the letter that was sent home

yesterday.

### Other Info:

School Photos – these will be taken on Monday – please ensure your pre-order envelopes are into the office by Monday morning at the latest. If you have lost your ordering envelope we have spares here. If you need a sibling envelope we have those at the office as well.

# Kelston Intermediate 50<sup>th</sup> Jubilee Friday 26th & Saturday 27th October. Kelston Intermediate School Vanguard Road Kelston office@kelstonint.school.nz 09-8185544 RSVP to Sylvia Teariki before 28th September to register your interest in attending. library@kelstonint.school.nz

### **Coming Events:**

Mon. 3 <sup>rd</sup> Sept.	Class and Individual Photos
Tues. 11 <sup>th</sup> Sept.	Western Zone Girls Cricket Tournament
Wed.12 <sup>th</sup> Sept.	Interschool Netball
Tue 18 Sept.	Kerehana Showcase Matinee 12pm
Wed 19 Sept.	Kerehana Showcase Evening 6.30pm
Thurs 20 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Board of Trustees Meeting Duffy Theatre at school 10.30am
Thurs 27 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Duffy Role Model Assembly
Fri. 28 <sup>th</sup> Sept	Principal's Assembly 2.15  Last day of Term
Monday 15 <sup>th</sup> Oct.	Term 4 starts.

### Children Away From

School: If your child needs to be away from school, please contact the school office before 9.30am to let us know each day. You can phone on 827 2187 or email at admin@kelstonprimary.school.nz or text us on 0211647819 - Please

give us your child's first and last name, room number and reason for absence.



# SUBURBS NEW LYNN CRICKET CLUB NEW MEMBERS WELCOME

GIRLS BOYS YOUTH

Online registrations NOW OPEN!!
www.suburbsnewlynncricket.org.nz

KEN MAUNDER PARK, NEW LYNN
REGISTRATION DAYS:

Saturday 1st September & Sunday 16th September 10.00 - 2.00 pm

NEW:: Friday nights midgets league ALL ENQUIRIES CALL: 021 0872 8891

### Pearl Jam Touch Rugby 2018/2019

Waitemata Rugby Club
Summer Touch ADULTS Friday

KIDS / YOUTH Thursday TEAMS or Individual player
More Infor go to www.sporty.co.nz/pearljamtouch

## KELSTON COMMUNITY HUB AGM

MONDAY 3<sup>RD</sup> SEPTEMBER 2018 6.00PM - 7.00PM

KELSTON COMMUNITY HUB

68 ST LEONARDS ROAD, KELSTON

We are looking for a Treasurer to join our awesome board. Nomination forms are available at the Hub and may be requested by email. They need to be returned by Monday 27<sup>th</sup> August, 5.00pm.

Spot prizes will be given out on the night. Light supper provided



